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B INGLEY L ITTLE THEATRE 
NEWSLETTER 

July 2017             SEASON 69 

From the Chair  

Please send your copy for the next Newsletter to  

Robin Martin (robungo@talktalk.net)  

 By Thursday 28th September 2017 

Stuffing will be in the small rehearsal room on Monday 16th Oct 2017 
  

Firstly I must thank Rosemary Grainger for the sterling work she has done this past season. Her 
enthusiasm and determination in guiding management through a somewhat full year from the new 
constitution to disabled access, will be a very hard act to follow. 
 
As I send this, my first chairmanôs letter to press, the country is selecting its next ñmanagementò to guide it 
through the next five years. But have no fear I am only here for one. But I hope I can continue to guide this 
our vibrant theatre through a successful year. 
 
I make no excuses for my limited knowledge of the theatrical side of BLT and will rely on the new reading 
and casting committee and my Vice chairman Mark Brown , to choose and cast, the up and coming 
productions. They, as most of  management,  are aware of the disquiet heard amongst some members of 
the audiences regarding last seasonôs productions and they are striving to bring a more popular and 
appealing season of plays. Although I have to say personally, I like the 2017/18 line up. (They are 
currently working on 2018/2019 season). I take my hat off to reading and casting as I believe it is the most 
demanding committee we have: no matter what they choose someone will not be pleased. 
 
If you feel strongly about this aspect or any part of BLT I strongly recommend you get involved. Like the 
general election if you donôt vote donôt complain about the outcome!  
 
As I said at the AGM although itôs the actors you see and hear on the stage, itôs the far more numerous 
people back stage that make the performances work. From the workshop building the set to the people 
serving tea and coffee, it takes a large number of members to man, not one, but nine of our own 
productions plus a smaller number, to staff our increasing non BLT bookings. If we were a commercial 
organisation we would have a large wage bill, but I am proud to say many members give their time and 
energy freely to running BLT in every aspect. 
 
As our new sign on the front of the building says ñBingley Little Theatreò and in smaller print underneath 
ñThe Arts Centreò and that is what we are. We are very proud of our name and it should never be changed 
but the word ñLittleò is far from the truth. 
 
Being chairman now invites me to attend any and all of our committees and I find the dedication and hard 
work that everyone puts into their own particular work project very professional. But the big question is 
how can we get more people and maybe a younger generation involved in running our organisation. New 
members are most welcome and as past chairman and now Membership Coordinator Rosemary 
Grainger is doing a grand job of trying to make new members welcome. I know as ña new kid on the 
blockò BLT can seem somewhat daunting, but if you are willing to give a little, I guarantee you will receive 

a lot in return.                  Ron Hardy  
 
2017/18 is our 70 th Birthday! And although no plans are confirmed I am sure you will see some special 
events coming up in the near future. I would like to thank those members who were here at our birth or in 
our formative years (I know there are a few) for having the foresight  to create Bingley Little Theatre and 
seeing it grow into one of the foremost Little Theatres in the country. We have changed over those years 
and more so in the last five, but long may we continue and I am proud to be its chairman in this special 
year. 
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SEASON 70      2017 - 2018    

 

Contributions please to: -  
The Newsletter Editor,  

 Bingley Little Theatre,  

Main Street,   

Bingley, BD16 2JZ  
 

Emails: Robin Martin      

robungo@talktalk.net  
   

..or in my pigeonhole at BLT.  

Jan Darnbrough  joined BLT in 1980 
to appear in óSomethingôs Afootô the 
first time round, playing the ingénue.  
Since then she has acted in over 30 
roles in the main house and studio; 
some favourites being in ôAmadeusô, 
óBarefoot in the Parkô, óLock Up Your 
Daughtersô, óA Man for all Seasonsô 
and óSomethingôs Afootô for a second 

time.  She has been Studio Chairman for the last 7 
years. 
 

She has directed in the Studio, several plays in the 
main house, including óThe Darling Buds of Mayô, 
óScales of Justiceô, óJane Eyreô, óFar from the Madding 
Crowdô, and óPride and Prejudiceô. 
 

She has prompted plays, sold programmes and coffees 
for over 30 years, served as a ófire-watcherô as the role 
was once called and served two terms on the Reading 
and Casting Committee. She was Chairman in the 
2010-2011 season. 
 

Jan was instrumental in setting up the Arts Centre with 
Catherine Helliwell  and Graeme Holbrough in 2012 
when we took it over from Bradford Met and still serves 
as the honorary office manager.  We owe a great debt 
of gratitude to Jan and I am delighted to propose her 
award of Life Membership of this  Theatre. 

 
David Templeton   joined in 1992 
when a friend was the rehearsal pian-
ist for a play with music ï óTheyôre 
Playing our Songô, and when some-
one dropped out halfway through re-
hearsals, he was recruited.  So he 
says that from the start he was a last-
minute substitute and he seems to 
have made this role his own as it has 
happened several times since, plus a 

couple of on-stage appearances carrying the book.  Of 
course, it is not just coincidence that he has been 
asked to step in so many times. 
 

He has directed six or seven times, been stage man-
ager and an occasional workshop helper. 
 

He was Chairman in 2001, again a last-minute job ow-
ing to the illness of Colin Whitaker. 
 

He took on the job of allocating season tickets in 2006, 
and box-office manager soon after the amalgamation 
of BLT and BAC and has served as the Arts Centre 
Committee Chairman this last year. 
 

You will gather from knowing the man that he prefers to 
be understated, but we acknowledge the vast amount 
of time and effort he has given to this theatre and I am 
delighted to propose the awarding of Life Membership 
to David Templeton. 

Life Membership Awards  
Presented by our president at the AGM  

18 September 2017ð23 September 2017 

Theft  
By 

Eric Chappell  
 

23 October 2017- 28 October 2017 

Stone Cold Murder  
By 

Jason Cawood  
 

4 December 2017ð9 December 2017 

Hobsonôs Choice 
By 

Harold Brighouse  
 

22 January 2018ð27  January 2018 

Dead Reckoning  
By 

Eric Chappell  
 

26  February 2018ð3 March 2018 

Billy Liar  
By 

Keith Waterhouse  
 

22 March 2018ð24 March 2018 

Brewsterôs Millions 
By 

Edwards and Gaul  
 

9 April 2018ð14 April 2018 

Bouncers  
By 

John Godber  
 

21 May 2018ð26 May 2018 

Nude With Violin  
By Noel Coward  

 
2 July 2018ð7 July 2018 

Blackadder Goes Forth  
By 

Richard Curtis  
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Not Just Plays  
 

Thereôs been a lot of varied activity 
in our building recently. Bingley 
Gilbert and Sullivan Society gave 
their annual show. This year it was 
Iolanthe, a timely choice with a plot 
containing a lot of political satire. 
Yes, Gilbertôs plots may seem a little 
tired and silly now, but Arthur 
Sullivanôs sublime music can still lift 
the spirits, and you donôt survive for 
150 years without quality. A pleasing 
factor for the society is that they 
seem to be attracting young people 
in and, in these days of bringing 
historic pieces up to date, letôs hope 
they can go on providing a part of 
our cultural heritage. 
Ancient rockers turn up here like 
moths to a flame, and Snakecharmer paid a return visit. Summed up in a word? Loud. But thereôs a 
surprising fan base for rock and blues music in the area (though we have bookings from far away, and 
even abroad). 
AKA Dance School presented Diva Queens, what energy! They communicate very well that, not only are 
they performing, but that they enjoy performing. All helped (no place for modesty here) by the truly superb 
lighting which we have here. 
The Airedale Rotary Clubsô Beer Festival (second time, and looking like a fixture) was, as youôd expect, a 
jolly occasion with about 60 different beers from local microbreweries, several ciders, Prosecco and 
mountains of pies and pasties.  Varied musical entertainment maintained the party spirit. 700 people came 
through the doors over the weekend and Iôd guess that local eateries did well too, so everybody 
benefitted. 
Coming up after these notes go to press: Squeezed in amongst these events, the Fun Race Night is 
bound to live up to its title: with Charlie Jagger and Ian Atkinson  in charge, how could it be anything else 
but fun? 
Back to the old rockers. Ian Hunter, legendary front man of 70s band Mott the Hoople is with us mid June. 
Seventy eight years old, he can still show those young whippersnappers the Rolling Stones a thing or two. 
Later in the year, we have a scoop in the form of an evening with Sir Ranulph Fiennes, for whom the term 
ôlegendô is for once appropriate. And the wonderful Mikron Theatre will be back in September- a chance 
for all actors and directors to see quality and economy close up. 

So, as you see, a lot more than plays.                                                                             David Templeton  

Some of the shows and artistes who have 
appeared at BLT 

By the time this newsletter is printed, the Fun Race Night, ñAlmost Ascotò, will have been and gone, so if 
you came, thanks for supporting the Social team and if you missed it, you probably missed a good night 
out. Many thanks to Charlie and Ian who ran the event. 
Not been to a Social event yet? Give it a go, itôs a great way to get to know everyone away from the 
pressures of putting on a play. Thereôs usually plenty of food and drink involved and ticket prices are kept 
low so you can have fun on the cheap. 
The next event will be the bowls evening date TBC. Following last yearôs success, when we made over 
Ã500, weôll again be taking part in the Worldôs Biggest Coffee Morning, which raises money for Macmillan 
Cancer Care. Again, date to be confirmed. 
The Christmas party is booked - yes, already! - for Friday, 22nd December and the New Yearôs Eve bash 

will be in the Arts Centre as last year. The lovely Giles Miller, cabaret singer, will be returning by popular 

request, so book your tickets early - last year was a sell-out. 

                              Yvonne Templeton ðSocial Organiser  

 

Social News  
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Review   

When I looked at the programme for ñEndingsò and 
noticed the quotations from the Lyke Wake Dirge and the 
German philosopher, Nietzsche, I assumed that we were 
in for a serious and possibly rather grim evening. I was 
therefore agreeably surprised by the humour which 
permeates the four scenes despite the serious themes. 
Before the show started several audience members were 
sufficiently convinced by Peter Lindseyôs portrayal of the 
ragged Old Man, when he appeared in the Bar, to 
suggest that he be removed.  In the play itself he is a 
mysterious character appearing in three very different 
scenes and situations.  Is he in fact one and the same?  
Does he really exist at all? There are some lovely touches 
of humour as he ñconversesò with a barking dog and 
ñborrowsò a cigarette and these combine with his more 
philosophical statements and ponderings.  For the most 
part however the first scene reflects on the break-down of 
Steveôs marriage. Sara (his ex-wife, played sensitively by 
Rhiannon Cawthorne ) has agreed to meet one last time 
so that they can discuss the circumstances and their 
feelings.  Or is she really a figment of his imagination as 
he goes over and over what has happened? The title of 

this scene, Ghosts , leaves us wondering. 
The second scene, Laundry , is concerned with the situation following the death of Steveôs 
father, involving Steve, his brother Jason (Andy Price ) and their mother (Kay Vann ). After the 
interval we see Steve at the Care 
Home where he is the ñKeyholderò 
on New Yearôs Eve. Various 
ñresidentsò visit him at his desk ï 
often to ask for a cigarette - and one 
of his colleagues, Gladys (Sandra 
Chewins ), encourages him to 
ñmove onò and join in the 
celebrations. The residents include 
Margaret and the Old Man from the 
opening scene.  In The Hermit, the 
final scene, Jason has persuaded 
Steve to go for a hike on Burley 
moor, much against his will ï and 
there is talk of how and where the 
expedition will end ï if it ever does. 
While Jason goes off to find the way 
to ñThe Hermitò, the mysterious 
character of the old man enters 
again.  The audience shares 
Steveôs confusion about who this character really is. 
All the characters were well played and Bruce Sturrock  must be commended for holding the 
four scenes together effectively.  However, I particularly enjoyed Kay Vann and Sandra 
Chewins  performances.  My attention was held throughout, the dialogue was convincing and I 
found that the situations and characters were thought provoking as well as entertaining.  I hope 
that Tim Sturrock will write more. 
 

                                                                                                                      Rosemary G rainger  
 

ENDINGS BLT Studio Production  

Kay Vann as the mother 

Bruce Sturrock and Rhiannon Cawthorne 
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Review   

I first met Henrik Ibsenôs óA Dollôs Houseô at university in 
London fifty-five years ago.  It came up in a tutorial on óA 
Dollôs Houseô and óGhostsô, another Ibsen drama, in which I 
was later to act the part of Oswald  here at BLT.  Young 
Oswald ends the play alone on stage sinking into babbling, 
terminal insanity caused by inherited syphilis.   We also 
looked at óThe Fatherô and óThe Dance of Deathô by August 
Strindberg.  At the time it seemed that Strindberg was well 
on his way to Theatre of the Absurd, while our ôDollôs Houseô 
was a piece of far more rational social realism than the other 
three.  My view hasnôt changed and you can imagine my 
excitement on being allowed to write about this production.  I 
was not disappointed and happily sat my way through four 
performances. 
 

It could be argued that the role with the greatest impact was Simon Stephens , whose translation of the 
original controversial text into flowing, straightforward, living English leaves the audience in no doubt 
about meaning and mood.  Another contender must be the director, Paul Chewins , who started with well-
defined intentions which he maintained in spite of major changes to the cast during rehearsal.  In doing 
this he showed admirable flexibility as new dynamics took shape in the clear cut interplay amongst Nora 
Helmer, Torvald Helmer, Dr Rank, Kristine Linde and Nils Krogstad.  The result was enormous tension 
which remained right to the final moments of the last act.  Every actor rose to the occasion:  the boys from 
Kaleidoscope, Adam, Elliot , Leo and Louie, had their brief individual personalities worked out, and Maya 
George  ï the  maid Helene, and Rosie Brooks  ï Nanny Anna, contributed a strong óbelow stairsô 
background:  you wondered what they were thinking;  were they listening behind the doors?   Did they see 
the flaws in their master and their mistress?  Neither was totally blameless.   Was compromise even 
possible?  Is the man always to blame? 
 

The whole play is a masterpiece of construction.  Without the sympathetically acted subplot lives of 
Kristine and Nils (offstage man and wife, Julia and Damian OôKeeffe) there would not have been the 
moment at the end when the Helmer family could have remained intact.   Peter Hall as the crisply-spoken  
Dr Rank gave such a convincing appearance (almost shrivelling) as Noraôs dying devotee that it was a 
great relief to see him looking well again at the after-play party.  Like Oswald in óGhostsô he died of 
congenital syphilis from a philandering father.  Glenn Boldy  blustered magnificently as the selfish, 
bullying husband Torvald, but cunningly kept the right side of unforgivable.  Humorous moments and, 
ultimately, genuine last-ditch contrition meant there was a flicker of hope of reconciliation.  But the final 
victor was Nikki Mason hand in hand with Ibsen himself.   She and Glenn kept up a blistering pace 
throughout the action.  Her every word was delivered with clarity and understanding, rising to a crescendo 
of strength and determination when she strode out, slamming the outside door in the distance as she left.  
As a twenty-first century audience we might hope she would return to look after the children on her own 
terms.  On the last night, I felt Ibsen meant her to cut loose, and I left the auditorium sad but satisfied.  The 
lady was not for returning. 
 

Make no mistake, this play was meticulously presented.  The set had a clean brightness depicting a wide 
spectrum of time in its furnishings, from the HMV-style phonograph to striking modern paintings of the sea 

and IKEA chairs.  There was no overspill of light outside the 
proscenium arch.  The wood-burning stove flickered throughout this 
Scandinavia-and-UK-centred, circa 1880 ï 2017 world.  The 
costumes were also carefully designed to be era non-specific.  The 
twenty-strong Production Team were faultless, though too many to 
single any one out fairly.  Without their devoted, unpaid expertise 
there would be no serious drama in our community Arts Centre. 
 

Now that this fair copy has been written, the next play óSisterly 
Feelingsô  has ended, and in the same way,  Caroline Autyôs 
seemingly effortless, quicksilver delivery and David Helliwellôs 
relentless, deadpan, comedic bumblings would grace any 
professional stage.  BLTôs mine of talent runs deep!                                                                                                       
                        Tony Reavill  

óA Dollôs Houseô Revisited 

Peter Hall, Julia OôKeefe and Nikki Mason 

Glenn Boldy and Nikki Mason 
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It was with slight in trepidation that I went to see this offering 
by Bingley Little Theatre.  The original Director had been 
replaced by a newcomer to BLT, Mal Fidle r.  The spin of the 
coin option had been removed due to constrictions of the 
rehearsal period and my worst fear ï the use of synthetic 
grass!!! 
It was good to see a varied cast featuring stalwarts of BLT 
and new upcoming talent, along with a new Director. 
Three of the younger members of the cast were home grown 
talent from Kaleidoscope, our youth training section of 
BLT.  This was good to see as they are the future of our 
theatre. 
The story hinged on the relationship between 3 siblings 
particularly the two sisters Abigail (Julie Hinton ) and Dorcas 
(Caroline Auty ).  A strong performance delivered by both 

actresses. 
Melvyn, (Ben Pearson ) Dorcas and Abigailôs younger brother with his girlfriend Brenda Grimshaw, played 
by Charlotte Revill  provided an extra dimension/sub plot. 
Patrick (David Elliott ) Abigailôs husband was well played as I felt that his character was a departure from 
Davidôs usual roles at BLT. 
The comedy element was added by Len (David Helliwell ), the brother in law and his wife Rita (Jill 
Whitehouse ), both played with understated comic timing. 
Stuart Hicks gave a solid performance as  Dorcasô, Abigailôs and Melvynôs father. 
I found that there were some limitations in the presentation in regard to the 3 younger male characters and 
at times the performance appeared stilted. This may have been due to cuts being made in the script. 
The love interest was Simon (Josh Breeze ) and Stafford (Sam Hind ).  I felt the character of Simon was 
not played to its full potential.  There were hints but not a convincing performance in regard to the 
shallowness of physical appearance in comparison to Staffordôs more cerebral performance. 
It was good to see young male actors playing these roles rather than older actors trying to play at being 
younger, so well done casting committee.  Although unfortunately not so good on the casting of Murphy 
(Phil Gamble ), as he was supposed to be an accomplished runner!  I had to suspend belief quite a 
bit.  This is unfortunate as Phil is new to BLT and it would be good to encourage him in his endeavours 
with our theatre.  This comment may be due to the fact that I spend a great deal of my time at sporting 
events that involve running.  Here again I struggled with Race Officials wearing armbands as at any 
sporting events these days officials are called Marshalls and they wear high-vis tabards.  This then caused 
some dissonance in regard to the time period of the production, in that it was obviously supposed to be 
current day. 
 This brings me to another issue ï inappropriate use of lycra!  In the picnic scene Simon and Dorcas arrive 
by bike.  Simon is in lycra shorts and top whereas Dorcas is in casual clothing.  However it was very 
evident that Simon was not an accomplished 
cyclist and he would have looked more 
appropriate in mountain biking apparel.  Again I 
obviously spend too much time with people in 
lycra!!! 
The use of the props team coming on stage to 
signify the changing of the seasons by being 
park rangers in theory was a good theatrical 
device but I felt that the small flowers they 
placed about the hill were too small.  The sound 
scape helped to add some realism and was not 
over intrusive. 
So an enjoyable evening was had. Mal Fidler  
did well bringing this play to our stage and 
hopefully she will continue to bring her 
Directorial skills to BLT.  As for the synthetic 
grass - it was not such an issue after all! 
                                                       Debbie Neal  

Review   
Sisterly Feelings  

Abigail (Julie Hinton), Dorcas (Caroline 
Auty) and Patrick (David Elliot) 

Dejeuner sur lôherbe? Caroline Auty and Sam Hind 
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Review    

This play by David Calcutt covers the story of the 1692 Massachusetts witch trials on which Arthur 
Miller based ñThe Crucible.ò  It is in the style of a Greek tragedy with a chorus narrating the story 
and commenting on the events.  It has lashings of melodrama but the characters are presented 
with little depth, making it difficult for the actors.   
Sally Edwardôs production coped with this by presenting us with a series of tableaux as the story 
unfolds.  She had the cast declaiming much of the dialogue often straight out front.   Jason 
Perkinsô set was perfect for Phil Smithôs highly effective lighting design which included prison bar 
projections, follow spots and lots of red and purple.  It would have served well any production of a 
big show such as 42

nd
 Street.  Indeed Sally Edwards handled the huge cast with the speed and 

precision that a musical like that would demand.  The chorus in particular moved into position with 
impressive speed and silence.  The set gave a central downstage position to Katy Gaul who 
wrote the score, and who played keyboard with the assistance of two percussion players 
throughout the action. 
The actors all had throat microphones which produced echo making some of the dialogue 
indistinct, the chanting of the chorus especially.  Much of the speech was delivered at high 
volume, in particular by Jason Perkins in the central part of Pastor Parris, which did not enhance 
the menacing character of this bigoted bully. The dialogue between the small group of dissenting 
villagers was sensitively played by Owen Wray, Oliver Windsor, Isaac Harrison and others.   
The female actors stood out.  The loyal parish wives portrayed the humanity of the women despite 
the rigours demanded of them by the pastor who treated them as little better than slaves.   The girl 
witnesses who contorted and screamed in ecstatic fervour were played by Matilda Stothard ,  
Daisy Benson, Sarah -Jane Akers, Elizabeth Jones and  Alyssa Keane who impressed as 
Mercy Lewis.  Ruby Stead was very touching as Dorcas Good, particularly when with her mother, 
played by Sarah Paley.  The pastorôs servant Tituba was indeed a slave and  Lydia Aitken  
brought out all the pathos of her character.    
This is a highly talented company superbly directed by Sally Edwards.  They deserve a much 

better script than this which did not compare well with the other plays chosen in recent years.  The 

problem may be that there are few plays that can be a showpiece for a large cast.  

                                                                                                                                    David Gilman  

Salem  

I take my hat off to everyone involved in the staging of this epic production and I do mean epic. 
It battered the senses from the opening and never let go. Certainly not for the faint-hearted and 
certainly not everyone's cup of tea 
I can't begin to envisage the time, expertise and patience, involved in co-ordinating all the 
dialogue and movement of a cast of over fifty, on such a small stage. Plus the numerous scene 
changes involved. The scene changes being very nicely smoothed along by some delightful piano 
and percussion accompaniment. 
The acting was of a very high standard. Such talent on view bodes well for BLT's future. It would 
be grossly unfair to single out any one performance. All were excellent. Even, I might add, down to 
the large chorus, who were particularly impressive. Never allowing their concentration or their 
attention to wander. A blight on many big choruses. They complimented the action throughout. 
All right, it was loud, very loud and scary. I overheard one little girl saying just that. 
It was scary and thought provoking because much of the content is relevant today. Mass hysteria, 
religious mania and isolationism. It certainly got my imagination working overtime and contributed 
to a restless night. 
It was a very brave production and congratulations to all concerned. How lucky for BLT to have 
Sally Edwards and Katy Gaul involved with Kaleidoscope. In the current football transfer market 
they would be beyond price. Amen to that .                                                               John Taylor.  

Another terrific Kaleidoscope production by Sally Edwards merits two reviews, with different 
perspectives. Photos on  next page. 
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Kaleidoscope Catch up  
We have had a great deal of positive feedback from our production of Salem from the audience 
and also from the Wharfedale Festival of Theatre reviewers. Despite the heavy subject matter, 
the cast really enjoyed rehearsals for the play and related well to the themes of the piece. Next 
year we are ready for something a little lighter though so the 2018 production will be an Edwards 
& Gaul piece - an adaptation of óBrewsterôs Millionsô by George Barr McCutcheon which will be 
set in the 1920s. Our May LAMDA exam results were outstanding with many marks over 90 ï 
well done everyone involved. Our summer showcase rehearsals are now upon us. Debbie and 
Lynn are producing óThe Lost Happy Endingsô and óHotel Casablancaô with the younger classes 
and Sally, Debbie and Amanda are producing the Senior & Advanced showcase, entitled 
óStringsô. Please come and support us. Congratulations to all the Kaleidoscope members who 
have taken part in Main House plays this season (Ben Pearson, Adam Sains, Leo Burniston, 
Louie Marlow, Elliot Stone, Maya George, Alyssa Keene ).  Kaleidoscope members will be well
-represented in next seasonôs plays as well. We bid farewell to some students who have been 
with us for a long time now ï Matthew Perkins, Jacob Leeming, Maya George, Libby Jones, 
Isaac Harrison, James Huntington, Molly Ingham, Jamie Tse, Emily Hart and Daisy 
Benson . They have been a credit to BLT and we hope that they continue to work in the theatre 
whether backstage or treading the boards. Look out for six of our very talented Kaleidoscope 
members who are appearing in the October Studio Production.                                        
            Sally Edwards  

Salem  girls chorus 

Salem boys chorus 

Pictures from the Kaleidoscope production of Salem  
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Mary Tempest  - Obituary  

Letters to the Editor 

Dear Editor 

I take great pleasure in reporting a huge amount of 

T.L.C. which took place before the Tuesday evening 

performance (23rd May 2017) of Sisterly Feelings. 

One of our Senior Members discovered on arriving at 

the Arts Centre car park that she had a flat tyre. What 

to do? Leave the car overnight and ring the RAC the 

following morning? She obviously wanted to see the 

play but was worried about her car being stuck in the 

car park overnight. 

To the rescue came our own Anthony Calvert. The lady 

in question couldn't find her RAC card but Anthony took 

the trouble to ring the RAC on her behalf, quoting the 

appropriate licence plate number and explaining the 

problem. They, bless 'em, duly turned up and under 

Anthony 's supervision changed the tyre and our Senior 

Member got to see the play. This surely is what BLT is 

all about.                                                   John Taylor  

Mary a BLT life member first 
became involved in the theatre in 
1962. After finding her feet with 
occasional acting roles Mary was 
keen to involve young people. 
Along with others, she started our 
Green Room, now known of 
course as Kaleidoscope.  
At that time BLT always put on a 
Christmas Show directed towards 
the children. Mary produced a 
number of these. Not to be 
outdone by a road trip from Cape 
Town to Cairo, Mary decided to go 
further and produced The Man in 
the Moon in 1975. 
Our picture shows Mary with 

Laurie Cook on their way to the moon before hopefully 
coming back. Uncannily, many moon residents bore a 
strong resemblance to some Bingley citizens! 
Following health problems Mary returned to support BLT 
with portraits specially commissioned for particular 
Productions. 
Her talent as an artist was recently recognised by an exhibition in the Arts Centre lounge. 
Further health problems resulted in Mary moving away from Bingley to the "house of nettle 
beer" where she remained a patron. 
We reproduce a self-portrait sent by John as a testament to Mary's talent, and a view of the 
recent exhibition.                        John Tempest  

Man in  the Moon Laurie Cook 
with his accomplice Mary 

A self portrait 

 

Please  report any problem 
 

If you have any suggestions about im-
provements to the buildings, or want to re-

port any repairs that need attending to, 
rather than speaking to someone, please 
report it to the buildings team by e-mail at  

reportit@bingleyartscentre.co.uk  
Richard Stageman 

OWN YOUR BUILDING!  

mailto:reportit@bingleyartscentre.co.uk
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The Fog Plaiting and Cat Herding Committee (aka Reading and Casting) are to be thanked for arranging 
this season, especially given that until quite late in the process 25% of the programme could not be 
confirmed. It had been hoped to include one of the great masterpieces of theatre but the Rights Holders 
would not give a response to our request for the rights; at least one other theatre in the Little Theatre 
Guild has also suffered from this indifference in respect of this play. For at least two other productions 
apparently our decision to apply for performing rights would have caused financial loss to a production 
many miles away and at the least caused considerable delay in our decision making process and our 
ability to end up with the sort of programme we would ideally like to see. Until we have paid the licence 
for a particular play we cannot be guaranteed to be able to perform that play. It is not unknown for 
Theatres to suddenly find they no longer have the rights to perform a play that they have advertised in 
their programme because they had not yet paid the licence fee.  
The reading of plays for the following season has commenced and  Committee members have taken 
plays on holiday to read, assess and then later to discuss and mark.                                Brian Stoner  

ONWARDS! 

A well- attended event, despite following closely on the heels of 

the EGM, reported in our last edition, this took place in the Arts 

Centre. 

A few brief highlights... 

Outgoing Chairman, Rosemary, stressed the Community 

aspect of the Arts Centre, its many and varied uses, and the 

refurbishment of the Squires Room, recent signed 

performances, school  backstage visits. Your editor was 

particularly interested in the consideration being given to 

improved disabled access- a broken leg  focuses one's mind! 

There has been some debate 

around recent reduced income. 

Later suggestions from the floor 

were around play selection... 

Our front of house manager 

(Martine Illingworth ) reported 

that no less than 179 members 

have been involved in FOH 

activities over the last season! 

Arts Centre chairman, David Templeton , had thoughts about 

the future, and the evening finished with a promise from 

President David Helliwell , in true presidential style, that 

"we're gonna build a big beautiful wall" around Bingley to 

maintain our actors list! 

Our photos show new Life Members, David Templeton and 

Jan Darnbrough , and our new Chairman Ron Hardy , and 

his Vice-Chairman, Mark Brown  

The AGM 

Ron Hardy and Mark Brown  

David Templeton and                      
Jan Darnbrough  

Peter Frank ,   We are sorry to hear of the death of Peter, a good friend of BLT, and a supporter of our 
social events. 
Many will remember him fondly for his jazz musicianship and his organisation of musical events in our 
Studio  space.                                                                                                                        Robin Martin  
 


